HAINFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held in the Village Hall on March 8th.2017
Present:
Cllr.L.Rogers (Chair)

In Attendance: 





Cllr.S.Howes
 Cllr.K.Saggers


    County Cllr. D.Roper 




Cllr.S.Fuller
 Cllr.H.Pointer
     







Cllr.A.Fletcher


Parishioners:   Nil

J.Graves (Clerk)

a) Public Participation None

b) Police Report The website indicated three recorded crimes in January

c) NCC Report Cllr.Roper confirmed that the NCC budgets had been finalised with a 4.8% increase in the precept.

d) Broadland DC Report None

e) Full Council
1. Apologies had been received from Broadland Cllr.P.Carrick

2. Declarations of Interest were recorded from K.Saggers, S.Fuller and A.Fletcher as Village Hall committee members and from A.Fletcher as residing adjacent to Chequers Field.

3. Minutes of the meeting on February 8th. were confirmed and signed

4. Reports The Clerk reported that NCC would not provided additional bollards at the village green and that any provided by the parish would have to be at least 50cm. from the highway. Members agreed to keep this under review. Straw along Newton Street had been cleared by the farmer and the Clerk was asked to write a letter of thanks. Brambles overhanging the car park still required attention. The Highways Dept. would clear debris etc. from the Breedon path from the car park to the school on the next Ranger visit to minimise flooding.

5. Planning No applications received

6. Chequers Field A representative of Enterprise Inns would meet the Clerk and two councillors on Thursday March 9th. at a “without prejudice” fact finding meeting and this would be discussed at the next Council meeting.
7. Council Vacancy No one had offered themselves for co-option

8. Minutes A complaint from a resident about the brevity of the Council minutes was discussed. Members felt that they were perfectly satisfactory and accurately recorded the proceedings. The complainant would be reminded that all Council meetings are held in public.

9. Stratton Road Hedge Following a complaint the Clerk had established that the length of original hedge in front of the Chequers Meadow development had been conveyed to No.1 but as a gesture of goodwill the developer would arrange to trim it one last time.

10. Correspondence The Council had been made aware of a disagreement between a resident and First Bus about the dropping off and pick up point for school children on Newton Road. Members agreed that such matters were not within the remit of the Parish Council.

11. Finance The Clerk reported a carried forward balance of £25,909.11. Cheques signed:
NCC

Licence for play area

£150.00



J.Graves
Salary and exp. (inc.PAYE)
£999.19



CPRE

Annual Subscription


£36.00

12. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports The Clerk was asked to report a blocked drain at the junction of Hall Road and Chapel Road
13. Questions from the public None

14. Next Meeting Wednesday April 12th. 7.30 p.m.
